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June 13, 2022

To: All Faculty and Staff

From: Isao Satoh, Deputy Director of the COVID-19 Task Force

Haruo Minatoya, Deputy Director of the COVID-19 Task Force

Mitsuji Sampei, Director, Health Support Center

Toshihiko Fukuoka, Industrial Physician and School Doctor, Health Support Center

What You Should Do When You or Someone You Live With Is Suspected to Be COVID-19 Positive,

Undergoes PCR or Antigen Testing, or Is Identified as a Close Contact

Please be sure to follow the instructions below when you have COVID-19-like symptoms such as
fever, cough, sore throat; when you undergo PCR or antigen testing; when you are identified as a

Close Contact; or when someone you live with is unwell or is identified as a Close Contact:

e Do not come to campus for the period designated by the Institute.

e Refrain from actions that may be considered close contact with others (meeting

without wearing a face mask, being in close proximity for an extended time or in spaces

without sufficient ventilation, etc.).

1. Consultation

If you develop symptoms:

e First contact your family doctor, local clinic, or the Consultation Center for the People with
Potential 2019-nCOV Exposure (JFE - £ ¥ fH# = » % —) in your prefecture by telephone to
ask for instructions.

Reference: https://www.kantei.go.jp/ip/pages/corona news.html (in Japanese only)

2. Staying away from campus, required reporting
e Check the manual below, referring to the sections that apply to you and the person you live with,
and follow the relevant procedures such as staying away from campus and reporting your
circumstances to relevant parties.
[Response Manual for Faculty and Staff with Suspected COVID-19]
https://www.titech.ac.jp/covid-19/pdf/211-tokyotech-covid-19-manual1-2206 13e.pdf

In particular, those who test positive or are identified as a Close Contact with symptoms must
fill out the report available from the link below and submit it to pcrtest@jim.titech.ac.jp.
[COVID-19 PCR/antigen test report form}
https://www.titech.ac.jp/english/student-support/file/covid19-eng.xIsx




Key changes from the previous response are as follows. Be sure to check the above manual for
full details.

Those who test positive should contact anyone with whom they may have had
close contact.

A “Close Contact” has been redefined as someone who has had conversation or
has dined with a COVID-19 patient without wearing a face mask, and any
individual living with a COVID-19 patient.

Only a) those who test COVID-19 positive and b) Close Contacts with symptoms

are required to submit a report to pcrtest@jim.titech.ac.jp.

The content of the report will be shared with those involved to the extent deemed necessary in
accordance with the School Health and Safety Act, in order to prevent secondary infections and
continue educational and research activities at the Institute. In such cases, the information will be

strictly managed, with due consideration of the rights and privacy of the concerned individuals.

If you undergo PCR or antigen testing as a precaution before a business trip, visiting family, or
undergoing surgery:
You do not have to report it to the Institute. However, if you test positive, you must immediately

inform your supervisor and report it to the designated address (pcrtest@jim.titech.ac.jp).
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